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The Santa Barbara County Board of Supervisors serves as the legislative and executive body of Santa Barbara  

government. The Board is comprised of five elected officials representing each of the five supervisory districts in 

the County. Each board member is elected for a four-year term. The position of Chairperson rotates annually 

among the five members. 

The Board generally convenes in regular session on several Tuesdays each month, with the second Tuesday 

meeting of the month held in Santa Maria. The Board sets policy for County departments, oversees the County 

budget, and adopts ordinances on local matters and establishes land use policies that affect unincorporated areas.  

County departments make recommendations to the Board and implement its actions. The Sheriff-Coroner,  

District Attorney, Clerk-Recorder-Assessor, Treasurer-Tax Collector-Public Administrator, and Auditor-Controller 

are independently elected offices.  

In 2016, 37 meetings of the Board of Supervisors were held with hundreds of items coming before the Board  

for a vote.  

Enclosed are highlights of the major policy decisions made by the Board of Supervisors during their regularly  

scheduled meetings and department achievements authorized by the Board of Supervisors, grouped by the  

Countyôs general policy goals. 


